Memorandum of Understanding

College of Business Administration
April 2017
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the College of Business Administration and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biennial report.

The College of Business Administration completed its 5-Year Maintenance of Accreditation report for AACSB in 2013 and the site visit was conducted in 2014.  The Department received its reaccreditation in 2014.
The review identified specific strengths of the program including its commitment to the Assurance of Learning concept and its consequent discussions of curricular changes. It also commended the Student Center for Professional Development for its emphasis on building soft-skills necessary for success in the field. 
Issues identified by the current program review focused primarily on further developing the commitment to assurance of learning, and perhaps reconsider the use of the Business Assessment Test (or BAT) and raising the benchmarks for achievement. Additionally, the review noted that the College has not fully defined general-education outcomes in relation to the University’s GE program nor has it ensured that Program Learning Outcomes on its website are aligned with its mission. It was further noted that assessment should be implemented for all programs. Finally, the reviewers suggest that the College develop a tiered reward system to reward faculty at different stages in their careers in order that they continue to engage in peer-reviewed scholarship.
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The CBA will develop a comprehensive assessment plan to ensure that all degree programs and general education classes are assessed regularly, and will report on the results of assessment according to the biennial schedule to the Vice Provost and the Director of Program Review and Assessment.
2. In its assessment plan, the CBA will define student learning outcomes for all GE courses and align the outcomes with the university outcomes, ensure that the PLOs on its website coordinate with its mission statement, and consider raising the benchmark for achievement of student learning. Faculty should continue to be engaged in assessment of core classes. 
3. The College will develop and implement a plan to reward faculty at different points in their careers to continue publishing peer-reviewed research that allows them to maintain AACSB status.
4. The College will explore funding opportunities through donors and engage more consistently with alumni.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

College Dean: ______________________________
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